












Roxburgh College students raise money and awareness

On the 23rd of March we had the World's Greatest 
Shave. Everyone participated and donated. Many of the 
students got their hair sprayed for a dollar donation. 
We raised $240.15 for the World's Greatest Shave. Mr 
Dodsworth and  Mr Duncan both shaved their beards 
off. The World's Greatest Shave supports people  who 
have Leukaemia which is a group of cancers that affect 
the blood or the bone marrow  characterised by an 
abnormal proliferation of blood cells.

So thank you to those students who donated and got 
their hair sprayed. A big thank you to Mr Dodsworth 
and Mr Duncan for shaving their beards and a thank 
you to the Form Captains.

By Kimberley Grech 7H



Library

Library News
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge
 
All our students in years 7 – 9 are undertaking The 
Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge this year. Year 
10 students also have the opportunity to participate. 
To receive the Premiers’ Certificate, students are 
required to read 15 books by the end of August. At 
least 10 books must be from the official Reading 
Challenge list. Students can easily find these books 
in our library as they are marked with a green dot. A 
maximum of 5 choice books are allowed and may include 
non-fiction and foreign language texts. Alternatively, 
Roxburgh College awards Certificates of Participation to 
students who make a worthwhile effort to read during 
the year. Last year, a record number of our students 
received certificates and we suggest students keep 
these as a record of achievement in their MIPS folders. 
 
Parents are asked to monitor their son or daughter 
reading at home. Please aim to have students reading 
a book for 15-20 minutes every night as part of 
a homework routine. This term students will be 
given user names and shown how to login into the 
Premiers’ Reading Challenge website. The website records 
books read and includes useful information about books 
and reading levels. Books can be added using IPADs etc. 
at home. Just Google ‘VPRC’ or go to
www.education.vic.gov.au/prc/
Forgotten your password for the VPRC? Just ask a 
Librarian.
 
G. Bull & N. Cavalieri
Teacher Librarians
 
Library Hours

Before School:                  8:30am – 9:00am
Classes:                          9:00am – 10:40am
Recess:                                Closed
Classes:                          11:05am – 1:35pm
Middle School Lunch:           1:50pm – 2:25pm
Class:                             2:25pm – 3:15pm
After School:                    3:15pm – 3:30pm
Homework Club: 3:30pm – 5:00pm (Monday - Thursday)
 
The library is open before school every morning 
from 8.30am.  Students are welcome to use all 
library facilities before school, including printing and 
photocopying. Students may also wish to use computers, 
borrow, read and study before school.
 

At lunchtime, the Library is a popular venue for using 
computers and reading.

Homework Club

After school, Homework Club is available to all students 
Year 7-12. This is an important library service because it 
provides a venue for tutors to assist students complete 
school work. Loans of books and other resources are 
available to students.
 
G.Bull  & N. Cavalieri
Library


